Village of Crooksville
Council Workshop Meeting
January 08, 2024

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following Council Members present: Mr.
Hampton, Mr. Locke, Mr. Loomis, Mr. Redfern, Ms. Smith and Mr. Walters. Lacey Tumblin and
Courtney Edwards were also present.

First up on the agenda, Ms. Tumblin let council look over the Star Ohio papers from November
& December if anyone had any questions.

Next, Courtney Edwards discussed the Ohio Ambulance Transportation Grant. She stated that we
did get approved for the $20, 000 and will be working on that Friday.

Next, we did receive the $2000 for Safe Street money. Perry County Mobility Management
reached back out regarding the buses and transit shelters and where we would like them placed.
Mayor Mohler stated that he believes one should be put at the corner of W Main St and S
Buckeye St. We own the little property right on the corner.

Up next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that Ben Carpenter and Jessica from the Perry County EMA were
in last week to discuss the Flood Plain Manager. We have Ordinance, 2411, to make Ben
Carpenter our Flood Plain Manager. The only changes to the Ordinance would be from Ben to
Jessica and from Perry Soil & Water to the Perry County EMA.

Next, Mrs. Tumblin wanted to discuss the Archery at the Rec Center. The program has only
brought in $1,530.00 since 2016. Mr. Hampton stated that maybe they move it from 8-10:00am.
Not to completely get rid of the program. Mr. Loomis stated that he is against keeping the
program if it only brought in $30.00 in 2023. Mr. Locke and Mr. Redfern agreed.

There was a very big leak found at the Rec Center that we were losing an estimated 60-80
gallons a minute.

Up next, Mrs. Tumblin has a couple quotes to share with Council. The first is from Willet
Construction, to repair metal and brick at Beaumont building after the accident, for $2000. The
second quote, from Modern Glass, is for the glass doors that had been discussed and the other,
from Tri-County, is for an overhead garage door. There was a brief discussion on whether or not
to sell the Beaumont Building. They would like to vote on it next week. Mr. Loomis is stating
they should just go with the glass doors.

Daryl Newlon passed out papers for a couple new EMT’s. Joanna Gilman and Lisa McGee.

Darrell Wallace stated they got the crash report on 216 and forwarded that to insurance. He
discussed the portrait fundraiser that they are continuing for the Fire Station.

Go into Executive Session Ohio Revised Code 121.22 (G)(1) Personnel & (G)(3) Litigation.



Out of Executive Session.

Without any further discussion, the meeting is adjourned.
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